PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD

Minutes P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901 Thursday, April 8, 2021

L & A Testing for June 8th Primary.

<u>MEMBERS PRESENT</u>: Ms. Gwendolyn Akers-Booker, Secretary to Electoral Board, Ms. Lynette Wright, General Registrar, Caitlin Bryant and Gary Fox from PrintElect..

The meeting was called to Order by the Secretary at 3:05 PM

The L & A Testing of equipment for the June 8th Primary began at 3:06 PM Thursday, April 15th at 3:00 PM in the General Registrars Office. Mr. Gary Fox from PrintElect performed the testing and certification of the equipment upon completion. The Chairs of each party had been notified of this testing date by the General Registrar. No one from the public was in attendance.

As you my or may not be aware, this upcoming election is a Democratic Primary for **GOVERNOR**, **LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR AND ATTORNEY GENERAL**. The 45 Day Early Voting will begin April 23,2021 and will end on June 5th. We will not be open on Saturdays or Sundays with the exception of two Saturdays prior to the end of Early Voting. The Voter Registration Office will be open for your convenience on Saturday, May 29th and Saturday, June 5th. We encourage all who wish to vote during the Early Voting Process to come Monday-Friday to the Courthouse with hours of operation from 8:30 AM – 4:30PM. Early Voting will be held in the room with the extension of the Voter Registration office like last year. We encourage those who can take advantage of this Early Voting experience to remember to WEAR YOUR MASK, SOCIAL DISTANCE AND SANITIZE YOUR HANDS as we are doing our best to keep everyone safe. You will be screened as you enter the Courthouse. Our poll workers are excited and eager to assist you in any way possible and remember we do provide curbside voting for those who need special assistance.

With no further to do, the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker, Electoral Board Secretary